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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

School Infrastructure NSW are continuing works to upgrade Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High 
School to provide modern facilities and improve educational outcomes for the school community.   

Over the Term 2 school holidays, we will be continuing work on the upgrades at both schools.  

Electricity upgrade work starting at Randwick Boys High School: noisy work 

We will soon start excavation work for the electricity upgrade. This will involve using heavy machinery, including 
concrete saws and excavators, to create new service pits on multiple sites throughout the school for underground 
power lines to run through. This noisy work will start from Monday 3 July and finish by the end of the school holidays 
(Friday 14 July). 

Temporary fencing will be installed around each service pit site while work is underway. Some temporary fencing 
will remain in place when school resumes in Term 3. Work on the electricity upgrade is expected to be finished in 
late 2023.  

Demolition work for library upgrade at Randwick Girls High School (Building C)  

We will start demolition of the existing staircase and walls outside the front of the library in Building C. Noisy work 
will start from Monday 3 July. During this work, heavy machinery including jackhammers and excavators will be 
used.  

Temporary fencing will be installed across the entry points of the library, and it will remain cordoned off to staff and 
students for Term 3.  

While work on the upgrade is underway, the library will be temporarily located to a common room in Building D.  

The upgraded library is expected to be ready for the school to use in late 2023.   

Managing construction impacts   

Work hours are Monday to Saturday between 7 am and 5 pm. There will be no work taking place on Sundays and 
public holidays.  

We are committed to ensuring all noise on site is managed in accordance with all relevant noise regulations and are 
tracking this with noise monitors. We will also manage dust impacts by spraying water.  

For more information on how construction impacts are managed, please visit our website: 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts 

Keeping you informed   

We will continue to share updates with the community. For more information about the project, please visit the 
project webpage on edu.nsw.link/RBHS-RGHS  

For any questions or feedback related to the upgrades, please contact us on the details below.  
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